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Editor’s Report
Hello Ponti-Yackers and GMC Truckers!

I had a fun time at last month's Holiday Party. 
Sue was unable to attend with a nasty case of 
the flu. As of this printing, she is finally feeling 
better. The big news, POCI-wise, is the addition 
of three new chapters: The Original Owners 
Chapter (as put forth by our own Chapter 29 
member Shano Sancibrian), the Las Vegas 
Chapter (as put forth with the urging of Thom 
Sherwood and Ron Berglund), and lastly, I am 
especially proud of Richard & Valerie Johnson 
along with myself for getting the Fiero Chapter 
launched. The Fiero Chapter was a long time in 
the making. A big WELCOME goes to all of their
new members!

See ya at the meeting!

Dave 

 Happy Birthday.   
 

Hugh Adam Jan 3

Lou Feldman Jan 5

Whitney Lynch Jan 10

Steve Conley Jan 19

Richard Mazza Jan 31

Anniversaries.
Paul & Phyllis Waer Jan 6

Jessie &Leslie Munoz Jan 16

If you want your special day listed please
contact me! alpdavegre@msn.com                                                                              

DUes Ar Due
Please pay them

ASAP

mailto:alpdavegre@msn.com


CLUB Outings and
other events

OFFICIAL CLUB EVENTS

Other Events
 

More info found at cruisinarizona.com and
desertcruisers.com

Little Anthony’s Car Show
     Freddy’s Oracle Cruise-in, first three

Friday nights 6-8pm. Last Saturday of the
month is a car show 4-9pm 

11143 N  Oracle Rd.
Crown Concepts Cars & Coffee @ Top Golf

Costco Drive near Orange Grove and
Thornydale. Every first Saturday of the

month. 
Cars & Coffee Car Show: Lowe’s Center, Ina

& Thornydale, Second Saturday of every
Month 7am-9:30am.   

Late night shopping and car show Speedway
Antique Mall, 5045 E Speedway Blvd. 6-8pm  

Please check on the availability of these
shows.

 All events listed are in Tucson except noted.
Let me know if there are more shows close to

Tucson

2024 

Jan 27th  29th Annual Sahuarita Classic Car
Show  registration online 

March 2 Diamonds in the Desert Car Show

March 10 26th Annual BOPC & GMC Show
East Valley Institute of Technology 

Mesa

July 15-20 52nd Annual POCI
International Convention

 Springdale, Arkansas

Please consider running
for a position

Election time for our club
Please consider running for

the position of president,
the position of vice-

president, the position of
treasurer. Nominations

accepted at next meeting.



FROM THE PRESIDENT THOM SHERWOOD

Change is Coming in the New Year

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE...

I hope that everyone had a great holiday season and
that you were able to spend some quality time with

friends, loved ones, and your four-wheeled passions!

ABOVE: Presenting Kat Delorean with an
appreciation plaque at the Roundup. BELOW:
Our Holiday Party at the Viscount Suite Hotel.

As we begin to greet the new year, a
couple of changes are on the club’s ho-
rizon. From the local club’s perspective,
the most important upcoming changes
involve our chapter officers. As men-
tioned last month, VP Dean Noun has
stepped down from that post to tend to
some personal matters.

I, too, must step back from my role
as president for a bit so that I can “re-
charge.” Yes, it has been a busy past two
years! I would be willing to assume the
VP slot to assist in a smooth transition
for the upcoming 2024-’25 term.

Meanwhile, Treasurer Eric Hahn
has expressed an interest in retaining his
position.

Please consider this as an ideal op-
portunity for YOU to become more in-
volved in the operation of the very suc-
cessful and respected Arizona Chapter
#29. We will be accepting nominations
for all three of our chapter offices at the
Wednesday, January 10th meeting. Vot-
ing will take place in February during
our regular Second Wednesday monthly
meeting.

In regards to changes happening on
the national level, POCI’s Board of Di-
rectors has had to take a hard look at
reining-in the increasing costs associated
with printing and mailing Smoke Signals
magazine. One option would have been



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE CONTINUED...

SPECIAL GUESTS RETURN FOR JANUARY MEETING
You might recall exactly one year ago when Paul and Marjo

Prinzing (pictured above) from Michigan were here with a slide
presentation covering the restoration of a GM FuturLiner and its
1956 stop in Tucson. Well, the Prinzings will be in town again this
month, and they will have another fresh slide presentation for our
meeting attendees. Please welcome them to our Maria Bonita Mexi-
can Kitchen meeting on January 10th. Arrive for dinner at 6:00pm;
the meeting will be called to order at 7:00pm. Family members
and guests are always welcomed to attend.

to raise our annual club dues, but that idea was
not pursued. Instead, the Board has made the de-
cision to reduce the total number of printed is-
sues in 2024 during a two-step transition process
that also encourages members to consider switch-
ing their membership to a less-expensive digital
delivery plan, known as E-membership.

For the overwhelming number of POCI’s
Regular Membership members who receive their
magazine in the mail, what will happen in 2024
is that the club will print and mail just NINE of
its 12 annual issues. Those other three issues (Feb-
ruary, June, October) will be available to all POCI
members but only in a digital download format.
Then, in 2025, the total number of issues created
and sent out (whether it be printed for Regular, or
digital for E-members, will be just nine.

Thereafter, you may opt to continue receiving
the magazine in either format. In other words, the
PRINT version of you magazine isn’t going away;
only the number of printed issues produced each
year, effective immediately, will be reduced.

Yes, the digital version of Smoke Signals saves
the club quite a bit of money in the long run since
the cost of postage and printing is virtually elimi-
nated. This is the reason why the Board would
prefer that the thousands of worldwide POCI
members voluntarily switch to the $25 E-mem-
bership plan. And, some of you are already in-
tune and comfortable with reading your maga-
zine on a computer screen or smart phone.

Not me. Here are my personal thoughts on this
topic: I have always preferred and will continue
to opt for the printed version of the magazine
through my continued $45 Regular Membership
(or whatever the cost for that might be at some
point in the future). Simply said, I prefer to hold
Smoke Signals in my hands, and I love the ability
to glance through its pages without being depen-
dent on an electronic device.

Meanwhile, all of the above magazine de-
livery changes are happening automatically;
you aren’t required to make any new decisions
nor will you need to take any special actions.
Regardless of your current membership plan,
you’ll continue to receive email notifications
each month from the POCI Club Office in Min-
nesota to alert you when the newest issue of
the magazine is posted online and can be down-
loaded and viewed.

COMING EVENT: 26th ANNUAL BOPC-GMC SHOW
Be sure to register soon for the 26th annual BOPC-GMC

Show in Mesa, Arizona, coming Sunday, March 10th. This is the
largest annual event sponsored by our sister chapter, the Valley of
the Sun Pontiacs #107.

Early that morning, Tucson enthusiasts will caravan to this
show from Northwest Tucson. You may do “Day Of” Registra-
tion at the gate upon arrival, but pre-registration is preferred and
very much encouraged (plus, you can save $5 if you submit your
registration by March 5th). Look for the Pre-Reg Form elsewhere
in this edition of HOT AIR.

CHAPTER NAME TAG ORDER STATUS
We are beginning to gear-up for the next round of Name Tags

for chapter members. Please note that we need a minimum of six
or seven tags before we can place the batch order with our vendor.
We currently have two members awaiting their tags (Duane
Shumaker, Bill Speer), so we need five more orders to fulfill the
next order. If you’d like to be included in that next batch, please
request an Order Form. Tags are still just $3 apiece. Reach out to
Thom Sherwood at output@colorteks.com or (520) 798-3200.



I would like to express my appreciations to Dean Noun for his gener-
ous club spirit and assistance over the past couple of years. Dean has
been one of the Arizona Chapter’s most active supporters of drag racing
and has also authored a few tech articles and feature stories for HOT AIR.

One other invaluable task that Dean assisted with involved some te-
dious repair work to the club’s big stack of “Sign-A-Cade” folding signs
(pictured below). These A-frame signs were first used by our club to help
direct vehicular and pedestrian traffic at our All-Pontiac and GMC Day
in 2022. Prior to that event, the ABS plastic top hinges on each of these
heavy-duty pieces needed repair, so Dean offered his skills and patience
to get them fixed up in time. Not only did he provide the labor, he also
donated the cost of the necessary metal hinge hardware to make these
signs function like new again after they had been donated to our club.

More recently, Dean was our Silent Auction Coordinator at the West-
ern Region Roundup, serving as the main point of contact for the many
donations that were auctioned to raise funds for our two designated chari-
ties. Thanks immensely for all your help, Dean!

RECOGNIZING and APPRECIATING OUR OUT-GOING VICE PRESIDENT DEAN NOUN!

ABOVE: Dean Noun was elected as the Arizona Chapter’s Vice President in
2022. LEFT: His handiwork enabled our Sign-A-Cade A-Frame sign holders
to once again properly fold when not being used at a club event. BELOW:
Dean and his bright red 1968 GTO “Trouble” at Saguaro National Park
East’s picturesque Javelina Rocks turnout.



THREE NEW POCI CHAPTERS APPROVED!
POCI’s Board of Directors just last month approved char-

ters for two new POCI Specialty Chapters plus one long-
overdue Regional Chapter.

Each of the two Specialty groups has a connection to our
very own Arizona Chapter. First, we congratulate member
Shano Sancibrian who assisted with the formation of the
all-new Original Owners Chapter #110. This group is open
to any POCI member worldwide who has remained the origi-
nal owner of his or her Pontiac or GMC Truck since new.

Secondly, we congratulate Arizona Chapter member Ri-
chard Johnson for leading the charge to form the all-new
Fiero Owners Chapter #109. This group is open to any POCI
member worldwide who is a fan of the mid-engined 1984-
’88 P-car; ownership is not required.

In the Regional category, we’ve just learned that the all-
new Las Vegas Chapter #111 was given fast-track approval
by POCI’s Board at the same time as the above two groups.
Robin French is the torchbearer for the new Las Vegas group.
She was inspired to do so following her visit to our Roundup
in Tucson this past November. The formation of her chapter
now provides Nevada with a second POCI outlet that includes
the earlier Silver State Chapter which is based in Reno.
Congrats to all!

ARIZONA CHAPTER 2024 DUES DRIVE BEGINS
When attending our January meeting, be sure to bring

along your 2024 club dues! Your $18 check (or cash) should
be payable to “Arizona Chapter Pontiac-Oakland Club.” You
may also mail your payment to Eric’s address, as found on
the front page of this newsletter.

SILENT AUCTION WRAP-UP THIS MONTH...
Just a few odd items remain available from our recent

Roundup’s Silent Auction. Those items will be displayed at
our January 10th meeting and will be cheaply offered for
sale on a first-come, first-served basis. Cash or checks okay.

ROUNDUP SOUVENIRS AVAILABLE
As we continue to wrap-up the 2023 POCI Western

Regional Roundup, we have the following
souvenir items available for purchase.

MAGNETIC DASH PLAQUES
Full-color 4x3" logo features a 1964 GTO,

1954 GMC Truck and 1924 Oakland Runabout.
These flexible, magnetic plaques look great on

your toolbox or refrigerator. Priced at two for $3.

FULL-COLOR ROUNDUP T-SHIRTS
Less than a half-dozen of our limited edition full-
color T-shirts remain available, priced at $10 each.

Choice of Medium or XL sizes only.
(Sorry, no additional shirts will be produced.)

The above items are being offered on a first-
come, first-served basis to all POCI members.

To purchase any of these items, contact Thom at
(520) 798-3200 or email: output@colorteks.com.



ROUNDUP PRIDE: In Review • Part 2
Last month, we began our chronological review of the

POCI Western Regional ROUNDUP Meet with coverage
of Thursday’s events plus some Friday scenes. Let’s pick up
our coverage again beginning with even more photos from
the Friday Night POCI Fun Night Social Hour inside the Truly
Nolen courtyard. Many thanks to everyone who shared their
photos for publication!

CLOCKWISE FROM TOP RIGHT: The Roundup’s official Souvenir
Event Program was included in all registrants’ Goodie Bags; Our POCI
Fun Night Banquet on Friday began with the Social Hour inside Truly
Nolen’s courtyard. Featured there was the POCI Spirit Contest with Lou
and Debra Feldman serving as our Masters of Ceremonies. The top two
“most spirited” dressed attendees received cash prizes. A third place prize
was added at the last minute to recognize the large number of participants
who were wearing Hawaiian-style shirts, including John Francen.



CLOCKWISE FROM UPPER RIGHT: More views from the Friday
Night POCI Fun Night Social Hour, including Kelly & Joe Findysz,
John & Becky Dodt, Dave Bertram, Charles Bolten and Kevin Judge;
After dinner, Arizona Chapter President Thom Sherwood introduced
POCI Western Region Directors Ron Berglund and Mark Crutcher;
Smoke Signals magazine editor Tim Dye was our featured speaker for
the evening, providing his entertaining “Musings from the Museum”
presentation plus an update on his new, second Museum in Michigan.

SATURDAY CAR SHOW:
From Right are Tim Keating’s 1968 Firebird,
Cesar & Jackie Hernandez’s 1972 Luxury LeMans,
and John Gagnon’s 1973 Firebird Formula



CLOCKWISE FROM UPPER LEFT: Dave Bertram’s resto-modded
1958 Bonneville Sport Coupe; VIP guest speaker Jeff Sawruk had a
massive sale of diecast NASCAR collectibles that came from his late
father’s collection; Don Voss’s 1962 Grand Prix; There were no fewer
than six judging classes for the numerous GTOs on display; Dan Wade’s
show-stopping 1940 GMC Truck COE (Cab Over Engine) was a pure
delight with its Southern Arizona “White Pole Trucking” livery theme,
custom sleeper cab, and several period-correct accessories.



CLOCKWISE FROM TOP RIGHT: Encircling the Truly Nolen World
Headquarters campus for our car show, registrants had ample room to
display their four-wheeled entries. Included here are Dave & Sue Green’s
2002 GMC Sierra SL and David Lynch’s 1932 Pontiac 402 Street Rod;
John Frenette’s V8-powered 1987 Fiero GT featured Lamborghini-style
doors and many other custom touches; “FrankenGoat,” as formerly
owned by Steve Disch, made a late afternoon appearance at our event
following its encore reception at this year’s Cops & Rodders show; Mike
Lamberth’s 1977 Can Am; Bill Schoening’s one-off 1963 X-400 Factory
Experimental was treated to its first-ever post-restoration drive on a city
street. It was rewarded with our event’s Best of Show Award. Arizona
Chapter member and Smoke Signals colummist Gerson Goldberg
preparing for the Roundup’s final Saturday afternoon seminar.



ABOVE, LEFT & RIGHT: In preparation of our Saturday Night Social
Hour, Scott Svenheim hangs a banner for sponsor Dream Giveaway.
Their 1968 Firebird raffle ends on January 18th. Buy your tickets NOW!
BELOW: The Old Pueblo Trolley Company played a major role in getting
our Ladies Luncheon attendees transported to the Hungry Fox Diner by
offering the use of the restored 1938 Yellow Coach (as built in Pontiac,
Michigan). OPT’s Mark Hart displayed his scale collection of GMC and
Yellow Coaches, but the star of the show was their recently painted 1956
Greyhound SceniCruiser — marking the first known instance of one of
these rare GMC buses (only 500 built) being shown at a POCI convention!



CLOCKWISE FROM TOP RIGHT: Arizona Chapter members prepare
for the Silent Auction offerings on Saturday night; POCI President Ron
Berglund and Willa attended from Idaho; our Saturday Italian buffet
was enjoyed by nearly 200 diners; the catering crew from LeGrande Café;
the Roundup’s very special surprise guest speaker was Kat DeLorean,
daughter of PMD director John Z. DeLorean; Custom full-color plaques
were awarded to first-second-third places in a total of 36 show classes.



KEVIN & DONNA CHRISTIANSEN RANDY & VIRGINIA ROGERS BILL SPEER  •  THOM SHERWOOD

PAULETTE & JOHN FRANCEN and PAT Master of Ceremonies JACK JOHNSONCHRIS PRONNEKE and BEN and KIM

HOLIDAY PARTY REVIEW: CELEBRATING THE SEASON! • SUNDAY, DECEMBER 17, 2023
The Arizona Chapter once again

gathered at the Viscount Suite Hotel in
Central Tucson for its annual Holiday
Party, held Sunday, December 17th. A
total of 42 members and guests were
present to enjoy the festivities, merri-
ment and the delicious Chef’s Buffet.

Following the group photo and meal,
President Thom presented member Les
Jarvis with an extra large photographic
framed print to commemorate his Grand
Prix’s appearance on the cover of the
December 2023 issue of Smoke Signals.
Les was also recognized for his gener-
ous donation in support of the Roundup
(which he was regrettably unable to at-
tend at the very last minute).

Special thanks go out to Dave Green
for providing our fun door prizes and
take-home gifts. More appreciations go
to Jack Johnson and fiancée Cat
Lanigan for their outstanding efforts to
provide our afternoon entertainment and

games that included a mystery gift
shuffle for each table plus a humongous
Pontiac-themed crossword puzzle.

Finally, we wish to express the deep-
est appreciations to an anonymous do-
nor whose generous financial contribu-
tion helped offset the cost of our buffet
meals. Thank you so much!



BRIAN & CHERI BAIRD BOB MASLANA & LAURA McLIN STEVE CONLEY  •  BILL KOCH

CYNDY & LOU ALTO SHANO & MARILOU SANCIBRIAN JACKIE & CESAR HERNANDEZ

BILL SCHOENING  •  JIM SHORTÉN STEVE & MARY DISCH JOHN SACZKO & KAREN RICHESON

ERIC & CARY HAHN WILLIAM & MARGUERITE HAHN CODY & JOANNE STEPHENS

CAT LANIGAN & JACK JOHNSON LES & CAROL JARVISDAVE GREEN  •  KAL VIGORITO



 For Sale AND WANTED                                       

    These ads will run for 2 months then be deleted so contact the editor before this deadline
Dave Green alpdavegre@msn.com 520-747-2901

FOR SALE:
1986 Fiero SE V-6  AT parts car.$ 700 or offer. Clear title Dave Green, 520-904-7325.

1964 Tri-Power manifold and carbs. Jack, 507-491-4885.

Mid-’70s-era Custom finned wheel covers, 15 inch, set of four, OEM. Call 520-250-9676.

Pontiacs for sale: 1969 Firebird 400, $40,000 OBO; 1965 LeMans 2-door HT, roller, $5,000 OBO; 1965 
LeMans convertible, $5,000 OBO; 1976 Formula 400, 4-speed, $21,000; 1973 Trans Am, 455 4-speed, 
$20,000 OBO. Bill Speer, 520-490-9097.

1955 Pontiac parts: Engine, P.S. column, front clip, bumpers. Jack Johnson, 602-576-6512.

1970 LeMans Sport fron clip: fenders, hood, grille, radiator support, etc. Complete, $1,500 or better 
offer. Richard Johnson, 208-520-8022.

NON-PONTIACS for sale: 1986 Lincoln Continental, 56k orig miles, second owner, nice; 2004 Ford 
Thunderbird convertible, red w/ black interior, 61K miles; 1996 Ford F150 4x4, 300cid 6-cyl, 5-speed 
manual, camper shell; vintage Volvo parts. Jack Johnson, 602-576-6512.

 For Sale 1965 tri-power manifold and carbs for parts $250 or offer. Can send pictures. Contact 
Dave Green 520-904-7325 leave message.

For Sale 1988 Fiero Gt with 3.4 ltr engine. Lot of extra factory options. Comes with extra parts 

$21,500.Contact Bob Anderson 520-396-4079. photos available.   rander3772@aol.com 

WANTED:
Tilt steering column to fit 1966 full-size Pontiac. Dave Green, 520-904-7325.

1964 LeMans 2-door roller wanted for race car, have a 1963 LeMans race car roller to trade. Jack 
Johnson, 602-576-6512.
                                                                                                                        

     

       

mailto:rander3772@aol.com






Buick   Olds   Pontiac Cadillac GMC 

Sunday, March 10 
10:00 am – 3:00 pm  

(Registration opens at 8:00 am) 
 

East Valley Institute of Technology 
1601 W Main St, Mesa, AZ 

1st and 2nd place trophies in 51 classes 

and best of show plus best of each make 

Food trucks and Raffles 

 

 

 
 

                        
 

 
 

 

 

A donation to the Automotive curriculum at EVIT will be made from the proceeds of this show. 

 

 



1ST & 2ND PLACE TROPHIES IN 51 CLASSES, PLUS BEST OF SHOW & BEST OF EACH OF THE 5 MAKES.

CLASS CODE PONTIAC YEARS

NAME: P-01 CUSTOM ALL YEARS

P-02 UNRESTORED (A) 1900 - 1974

ADDRESS: P-03 SOLSTICE ALL YEARS

P-04 FIERO ALL YEARS

CITY/ST/ZIP: P-05 JUDGE 1969 - 1971

P-06 GTO 1964 - 1965

PHONE: P-07 GTO 1966 - 1967

P-08 GTO 1968 - 1969

EMAIL: P-09 GTO 1970 - 1974

P-10 GTO / G8 2004 - 2010

REGISTRATION FEE: P-11 FIREBIRD / TA 1967 - 1969

P-12 FIREBIRD / TA 1970 - 1973

Before March 5, 2024: $25 for 1st car, $10 for each additional P-13 FIREBIRD / TA 1974 - 1976

After March 5, 2024 and Day of Show: $30 for 1st car, $15 for each additional P-14 FIREBIRD / TA 1977 - 1978

P-15 FIREBIRD / TA 1979 - 1981

CAR YEAR MAKE MODEL CLASS CODE AMOUNT P-16 FIREBIRD / TA 1982 - 1992

P-17 FIREBIRD / TA 1993 - 2002

$ P-18 TEMP / LEMAN 1961 - 1974

P-19 ALL OTHER 1900 - 1949

$ P-20 ALL OTHER 1950 - 1959

P-21 ALL OTHER 1960 - 1964

$ P-22 ALL OTHER 1965 - 1969

P-23 ALL OTHER 1970 - 1979

T-SHIRTS: P-24 ALL OTHER 1980 - 2009

SIZE PRICE QUANTITY AMOUNT CLASS CODE BUICK YEARS

B-01 CUSTOM ALL YEARS
 SMALL $15 = $ B-02 UNRESTORED (A) ALL YEARS

B-03 RIVIERA ALL YEARS
 MEDIUM $15 = $ B-04 GS / GSX 1965 - 1972

B-05 GN / GNX 1982 - 1987
 LARGE $15 = $ B-06 ALL OTHER 1900 - 1949

B-07 ALL OTHER 1950 - 1959
 X-LARGE $15 = $ B-08 ALL OTHER 1960 - 1969

B-09 ALL OTHER 1970 - 1979
 2X-LARGE $16 = $ B-10 ALL OTHER 1980 - 2024

 3X-LARGE $16 = $ CLASS CODE OLDSMOBILE YEARS

O-01 CUSTOM ALL YEARS

RAFFLE TICKETS: O-02 UNRESTORED (A) ALL YEARS

O-03 CUTLASS / F85 / 442 1961 - 1967

BLOCKS PRICE QUANTITY AMOUNT O-04 CUTLASS / F85 / 442 1968 - 1972

O-05 HURST 1964 - 1972
 7  TICKETS  FOR: $5 $ O-06 ALL OTHER 1900 - 1949

O-07 ALL OTHER 1950 - 1959
 20  TICKETS  FOR: $10 $ O-08 ALL OTHER 1960 - 1969

O-09 ALL OTHER 1970 - 2004

CLASS CODE CADILLAC YEARS

C-01 CUSTOM ALL YEARS

C-02 UNRESTORED (A) ALL YEARS

C-03 ALL OTHER 1900 - 1949

C-04 ALL OTHER 1950 - 1959

C-05 ALL OTHER 1960 - 1969

C-06 ALL OTHER 1970 - 1979

C-07 ALL OTHER 1980 - 2024

CLASS CODE GMC YEARS
Signature: G-01 ALL OTHER ALL YEARS

26TH ANNUAL B.O.P.C. & GMC SHOW
HOSTED BY VALLEY OF THE SUN PONTIACS

I do not hold Valley of the Sun Pontiacs (VOTSP), Pontiac Oakland Club International 

(POCI) or East Valley Institute of Technology (EVIT) liable for any damages while 

attending this event.

1

Complete This Registration (Please Print)

2

(A) Original Paint, Drivetrain, Wheels and Interior

X

X

Mail this form and a check payable to:  Valley of the Sun Pontiacs,              

5102 E Paradise Drive,  Scottsdale, AZ  85254

X

X =

X =

SUNDAY, MARCH 10TH, 2024   10:00 am - 3:00 pm.  REGISTRATION OPENS AT 8:00 am.
LOCATION: EAST VALLEY INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY (EVIT) - 1601 W MAIN ST, MESA, AZ

Contacts: Carl - 480-507-0331, cabylander@outlook.com  OR  Mike - 843-860-0791, mwfleury@bellsouth.net  OR  Stan - 480-662-0767, bbtorque@gmail.com

TOTAL REGISTRATION FEE, T-SHIRTS & RAFFLE TICKETS: $

3

X

X

X
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